TOWN OF HAMILTON
REGULAR BOARD MEETING
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 2022
APPROVE MINUTES

The November monthly board meeting was called to order by Chairman Blaine Lee on Tuesday, November 15, 2022 at 7:30 p.m.  Those in attendance were invited to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call found Chairman Blaine Lee, Supervisors Kevin Hoyer and Paul Degenhardt and Clerk Sara Schultz present.  Treasurer Katie Reding was excused.
MINUTES:  The clerk read the minutes from the October meeting and were approved as read with motions made by Degenhardt and Hoyer.  Motion carried.
AGENDA:  The chairman read the agenda for the meeting which was approved by Hoyer and seconded by Degenhardt.  Motion carried.   There was no public comment.
WEST SALEM COULEE CRUISERS:  Kathy Anderson (president of WSCC) distributed handouts to the board members which noted state statute references, signage requirements and ordinances.  They would like us to put a proposal together with the Town of Barre and the Village of West Salem to present to the county to open county roads for ATV/UTV’s usage. After discussion, the board suggested for the WSCC to draw up a letter to the county and bring it to a future board meeting.  At that time, we will forward a letter stating our official support.  Fourteen signs will be needed in our township.  WSCC is planning on fundraising for the signs and Loren Schweier has volunteered to put them up.
PUBLIC HEARING:  Degenhardt and Hoyer moved to approve holding the public hearing for adopting the 2023 budget and levy on Wednesday, November 30th at 7:00 p.m.  Motion passed.
ROAD REPORT:  The chairman reported that the Village of West Salem is annexing 1.26 miles (a right of way) on CTH B from the Town of Hamilton.  Lee will be applying for a new title for the 1-ton truck so we can put it up for sale.  Scott Rice is questioning if there is insurance on the quarry in case there are any mishaps.  Rural Mutual Insurance stated that we are covered.  
RECYCLING CENTER UPDATES:  The Recycler will be mailed out mid-December to our residents.
FINANCIAL REPORT:  The monthly financial reports were handed out and approved by motions made by Degenhardt and Hoyer.  Motion carried.  The monthly bills were paid at this time with a motion by Degenhardt and was supported with a second by Hoyer.  Motion passed.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:31 p.m. with motions by Degenhardt and Hoyer.  

                                                                                                                           _____________________
                                                                                                                           Sara Schultz, Town Clerk
